OFFICE OF COUNTY CLERK

March 11, 2013

The Board of Brown County Commissioners met in regular session with the following members present: Chairman Keith
Olsen, Warren Ploeger and Steve Roberts. Also present were County Clerk Debbie Parker and Deputy County Clerk Marla
Hathhorn. County Attorney Kevin Hill was present for a portion of the meeting. Keith Olsen opened the meeting at 8:00 a.m.

PAYROLL

The March 6, 2013 payroll was approved as follows:
General $62,782.10
Road & Bridge 15,482.59
Election 1,405.77
Appraiser 5,950.09
Noxious Weed 957.13
ACC 6,479.08
JJA Core 6,394.25
ACE Fund 728.32
Services for Elderly 1,718.25
Solid Waste 3,874.69
Court Trustee 5,606.26
Employee Ben FICA 6,811.01
Employee Ben KPERS 8,003.34
State Unemploy/Work Comp -333.92
Insurance -2,313.71
TOTAL $123,545.25

SHERIFF

Sheriff John Merchant reported 21 inmates currently in the Brown County Jail. Merchant discussed arrests and compared the
arrests to the same time last year.

LIGHTS & SIRENS APPLICATION
Motion by Warren Ploeger to approve the Lights & Sirens Application of Gordon Hooper for the Robinson Fire Department.
Seconded by Steve Roberts. Motion carried.

SAC & FOX OCCUPATIONAL LICENSE
Motion by Steve Roberts to approve the Sac & Fox Occupational License. Seconded by Warren Ploeger. Motion carried.

COMMUNITY CORRECTIONS
Community Corrections Director Venice Sloan presented reports for Community Corrections FY2014 Programs.
Motion by Steve Roberts to approve the reports. Seconded by Warren Ploeger. Motion carried.

SAC & FOX GRANT LETTER OF SUPPORT
Motion by Warren Ploeger to only send a letter of support for the Sac & Fox CDBG Grant in they are in agreement for homes
built only on the Reservation. Seconded by Steve Robert. Motion carried.

APPRAISER
Appraiser Paula Jones reported that VValuation Letters went out last Friday.

MINUTES
Motion by Warren Ploeger to approve the March 4, 2013 minutes. Seconded by Steve Roberts. Motion carried.

TAX CHANGE ORDERS
Tax change orders #2012-102 through 2012-108 were approved and signed.

HFED

Don Nigus and Eugene Hillyer, Hiawatha Foundation for Economic Development, presented the 2013 4" quarter report.
Hillyer discussed various HFED projects, including the Farmers Market. Hillyer announced that Don Nigus is resigning as
HFED Director effective March 15, 2013.



Motion by Steve Roberts to adjourn. Seconded by Warren Ploeger. Motion carried. The meeting adjourned at 10:02 a.m. The
next regular meeting will be held Monday March 18, 2013.



